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Disclosure and Barring Service Policy Statement 

 

Portchester Community School complies fully with the Disclosure and Barring Service 

Code of Practice.   We undertake to treat all applicants fairly and not to discriminate 

against anyone on the basis of conviction or other information provided. 

Having a criminal record will not necessarily prevent an individual from being employed 

by a Hampshire County Council school. This will depend on the nature of the role, 

professional suitability and the circumstances, nature and background of the offences. 

Portchester Community School recognises that access to criminal record information has 

to strike a balance between the rights of children and the vulnerable in society, an 

individual’s right to privacy and the rights of ex-offenders to become rehabilitated into 

society.  

We also use the Disclosure and Barring Service to support Hampshire County Council’s 

corporate aims, specifically its commitment to ensuring that children and vulnerable 

groups are protected from harm with their welfare at the forefront of the Council’s work.   

We undertake to ensure that confidential and sensitive information about an individual’s 

criminal record is handled fairly and properly and in accordance with the relevant 

legislation. 

The policy statement will be reviewed at least annually. 
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